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Jerry Libbin,
CEO& President 
Miami Beach Chamber of 
Commerce

Robin Jacobs, 
Chair of Executive 
Board of Governors

Dear Members of the Miami Beach Planning Board,

The Miami Beach Chamber of Commerce at our May 4th 
Board of Governors meeting heard a presentation by 
Commissioner, David Richardson, and our Planning Director, 
Tom Mooney with regard to a proposed zoning change that 
would allow for the creation of a new Retail Fulfillment Center 
in North Beach.  The Board believes that the service provided 
by such an establishment will create jobs and will fill a vacancy 
in North Beach, while providing an essential service.  We 
believe that having a local store that can provide delivery 
almost instantly is extremely valuable and will fill a niche for 
our residents.  

We have viewed the presentation by GoPuff and believe that 
with their prior experience and the commitment of their 
ownership that this will be a great fit for our community and we 
urge the City Planning Board to approve this change on 
second reading and move it forward to the full City 
Commission for consideration.

Sincerely,

Aaron Tandy, 
Chair Elect
Board of Governors
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